## College Counseling

The college counseling office, located adjacent to the high school office, is open to students in all grades. The office is yours to use as an ongoing resource as you move through high school and prepare for the college admissions process. Unless there is a meeting or college conference in the office, feel free to use the space. We also strongly encourage students and parents to maintain regular contact with the college counselors at all stages of high school and the college process. Creating relationships with counselors, attending college counseling programs, and making regular use of the college counseling resources early in high school will help you on many levels as you think about the college application process. Students and parents can speak to any of the college counselors about how to arrange family and individual meetings.

Information about the college process will be shared with students throughout high school. A four-year, comprehensive offering of in-school class and small group meetings, as well as evening presentations throughout each school year, will answer many questions and help students to plan for a variety of opportunities after graduating from Campbell Hall.

From the Campbell Hall college counseling staff: "The college counseling office provides students with individual support and guidance to facilitate their post-secondary educational plans. The college counselors work with parents and students on a very personalized basis to think about college early and discover the best option that is consistent with each student's interests, values, abilities, and educational and personal goals. We want to empower students to take charge of their high school experience and college search and to approach both from a very personal and authentic perspective."